
 

 
 

Term 4 Week 1 of 11 Friday 8th October 2021 
 

 

 
 

Dear Parents, Carers & Friends, 
 

In delivering Learning Packs this week, one of our 

delivery teams came across this thank you message 

drawn in chalk. 

 

It was simple and certainly delivered its message. 

 

The week continues to be challenging for so many 

of our families. Families having to isolate, some 

dealing with being infected by COVID-19, many still 

trying to find work, and most just wanting our 

children back at school. 

 

Next week is hopefully the last week that our 

students will remain in fulltime remote learning. As of 

Monday 18th October, students will have a 

staggered return to school.  

 

In returning to school, there will be some very 

specific protocols around COVID-19 safety 

procedures and behaviours. All of which are 

designed to reduce the chance of both students, 

staff and parents being infected by COVID-19 

(Delta). 

Please note that as a principal, it is my responsibility 

to ensure that all students and staff are provided 

with a safe and healthy environment to learn and 

work. The procedures and protocols that are being 

put in place are based upon the best medical and 

scientific information provided to all schools at this 

time. 

 

I sincerely appreciate the personal concerns that 

some parents have already expressed to me and 

may continue to express in the coming days and 

weeks as restrictions are lifted and the chances of 

infection may occur. I would encourage all parents, 

as I do with our staff, to reflect upon our actions and 

the things we have been asked to do to reduce the 

chances of infection, not only for ourselves but for 

our families, community and our beautiful school.    

 

I have reprinted in this newsletter, the information 

sent out on Wednesday via email regarding the 

‘road-map out of lockdown’. If you have not had 

the opportunity to make yourself familiar with this 

information, I ask you to do so over the coming 

week as we approach Monday 18th October when 

students begin returning to on-site learning. 

 

We are far from out of the woods, but as one of our 

wonderful parents wrote to me today stated, “One 

challenge at a time, one day at a time is the best 

we all can do!” 

 

With that being said, I continue to express my 

sincere thanks for your commitment to your child’s 

learning, your support of your child’s teachers most 

importantly the care and wellbeing of your children. 

 

With my kindest regards, 
 

Des Noack  

Principal 

 

 
A New Sandpit For Grade 3 - 6 
Over the last two weeks, there continues to be school 

improvements made. Most unseen, but for our 

students, the installation of a new sandpit for our 

Grade 3 – 6 students adds an additional activity 

during recess. The Junior school sandpit has also been 

renovated with an upgrade to borders and fresh 

sand. 



Road Map Out of Lockdown  
 

Applying the ‘Road Map Out of Lockdown’ as 

presented by the Premier, the leadership team, have 

met several times this week to work through a number 

of issues with particular concern in regard to Week 5 

of this term when it is expected that all students return 

to on-site learning from Friday 5th November. 

 

As previously communicated in metropolitan 

Melbourne, the following dates explain what on-site 

learning will look like from Monday 18th October: 

 from Monday 4th October (Term 4 Week 1)  
o All students continue to engage in remote 

learning. 
 from Monday 18th October (Term 4 Week 3)  

o Prep students return three days a week 

(Mon–Wed) 
o Years 1 and 2 students return two days a 

week (Thu–Fri).  
 from Tuesday 26th October (Term 4 Week 4) 

o Prep students return three days a week 

(Mon–Wed) 
o Years 1 and 2 students return two days a 

week (Thu–Fri) 
o Years 3 and 4 students return two days a 

week (Tue–Wed) 
o Year 5 and 6 students return two days a 

week (Thu–Fri) 
 from Friday 5th November (Term 4 Week 5) 

o All students return on-site 

We are currently seeking approval for the way Week 

5 is scheduled so that especially our Preps and Grade 

3/4 students have a smoother return to being on-site 

fulltime, instead of having Thursday as another off-site 

day. The government is keen to ensure that schools 

return to school in a staggered manner and we 

believe that for our school this is the best option to 

achieve this. 

 

Learning Packs & Devices 
Learning packs will continue to be provided until 

Week 4. From Week 3, students who are learning on-

site will collect and take home their learning packs 

from school with learning packs being delivered by 

staff to students who remain off-site. 

 

Learning devices are to remain home until Friday 5th 

November when all devices are to be returned back 

to school for cleaning.   

 

One-On-One Support 
As communicated last Friday 1st October, due to the 

complexities around staff organisation, staff numbers 

& absences, provision of on-site supervision due to 

increased numbers and timetabling, one-on-one 

support will not proceed from the commencement of 

this term until students return fully on Friday 5th 

November. A revised tutoring program is currently 

being developed to specifically cater for those 

students previously as identified needing this support.  
  
COVID SAFE ACTIONS & BEHAVIOURS 
The school continues to do everything possible to 

ensure the safety for our students, staff and parents. 

Over these past weeks, the school has been notified 

of many of its community members being either 

infected by COVID-19 or having to go into isolation. 

 

Such is the infectious nature of this virus that only our 

personal actions and behaviours can protect us, our 

families, our school and community from unnecessary 

infection.  

 

The school has been instructed by the Chief Health 

Officer to ensure that specific actions be 

implemented. These actions are focused on ensuring 

the health and safety of all children and adults on site. 

 

Notify The School Immediately If You, A 

Family Member, or Child Is COVID Positive 
It is essential that you notify us immediately if you have 

been informed by the Department of Health that you, 

or a family member is COVID-19 Positive. This allows us 

to ensure that our COVID Safe plan is followed in the 

event that if your child is on-site and will require to 

isolate immediately, we are able to facilitate this in a 

caring, supportive and respectful way prior to being 

collected and taken home. 

 

You can contact us via phone 0498 989 398 or by 

emailing us via office@rskingspark.catholic.edu.au 

 
  
Wearing of Facemasks (Revision of Instruction) 
Prior to today, schools were instructed that all adults, 

are required to wear a facemask when present on the 

school grounds and recommended for primary school 

students who are 12 years or older. One of the things 

we have learnt about this virus is how easily it transmits 

through airborne particles and especially, based 

upon the experience of schools oversees, within 

classrooms.  

 

Today, the new instructions were issued to all school 

principals throughout the State of Victoria by the Chief 

Health Officer (Public orders) regarding the wearing of 

face masks by students in primary school settings. 

These instructions will be communicated further in 

detail next Monday when we receive further 

information from Melbourne Archdiocese Schools 

(MACS) 

 

But for now, any adult coming onto school grounds is 

required to wear a face mask unless an exemption 

applies for medical reasons. The wearing of a 

facemask is your way of not only protecting yourself 

but others and limiting the possibility of transmission. 

mailto:office@rskingspark.catholic.edu.au


Vaccination 
The Victorian Chief Health Officer has determined 

that vaccination will be mandatory for all staff who 

work in schools. This includes principals, teachers, 

administration and education support staff, casual 

relief teachers and pre-service teachers.  

All staff are required to be partially vaccinated by 

Monday 25th October and fully vaccinated by 

Wednesday15th December 2021 unless a medical 

exemption applies and will be required to show 

evidence of their vaccination status.  

Getting vaccinated is the best way to protect 

ourselves, our colleagues and most importantly, our 

students. 

On a personal note, I must thank the effort taken by 

our staff to attend to this requirement so quickly and 

positively. 
 

Air Purification Devices 
We are still awaiting the supply of air purification 

devices to be used in removing potentially infectious 

particles – like coronavirus – from higher risk areas in 

schools including staffrooms, sick bays, music rooms 

and other high-traffic areas. In the meantime, 

increased ventilation through the use of open 

windows and doors will be used to improve air quality. 
 

Drop Off & Pick Up Of Students 
 

Students Attending On-site Supervision During Week 3 

& 4  

Parents of students who are provided with on-site 

supervision will continue to follow the same 

procedures that are currently in place by registering 

their child/ren at the front office each morning and 

collecting their child from outside the school’s 

reception office at the end of the day. 

 

Prep and Grade 1 & 2s During Week 3 & 4 

Parents are strongly encouraged to drive through the 

drop off-zone allowing your child to exit your car and 

proceed directly to their classroom, or to park their car 

and walk your child to the specific classroom door 

that your child would normally enter or exit from. 

Bollards have been placed marking the limit at which 

parents are permitted to walk up to before 

farewelling or collecting their child. 

 

 

Having Some Fun To Brighten Our Days 
 

During these lockdown times, we want to provide 

some excitement and smiles to the community, 

particularly as we approach the end of remote 

learning and beginning to transition back into the 

classroom. 

 

We are inviting all of our students to participate in a 

school wide dancing video. Families can submit their 

dancing video (please no more than 5-10 seconds) to 

dance@rskingspark.catholic.edu.au. We will then put 

them together with some upbeat dancing music and 

send it out to our whole school community. 

 

Please note that to allow time for this video to be put 

together, all videos must be sent to the email address 

by Wednesday 13th October at 4pm. Sending your 

video after this deadline may mean that your video 

does not make the final edit. House Points will be 

awarded to our amazing dancers! 

 

Please also note that by sending the video to this 

address, you are giving the school permission to send 

the final edit to our whole school community. We are 

making this point as dance videos are not a part of 

our current Photo Permission Agreement. 

 

A few little tips for your video: we ask all participants 

to record your video in landscape mode, meaning 

that you may need to rotate your phone to the side. 

Also try to think about the location of where filming 

takes place so there are no hints of where you live. 

Finally, we ask you to use the camera app on your 

device to record; please do not use apps such as 

Instagram, Snapchat or TikTok which then attach your 

usernames or logos/watermarks to the video that you 

send through. Videos that do not follow these 

guidelines may not be able to be used. 

 

Families (including pets!) are more than welcome to 

join their children with the dancing, and we look 

forward to creating an uplifting video as we all 

continue to work through these hard times together. 

This is your opportunity to show our school community 

your most original and creative dance moves. We are 

sure that some staff might put on their dancing shoes 

as well! 

 



 
 

Today, many families are reviving this practice as 

part of the way they observe the liturgical calendar 

at home. By practicing monthly devotions, the core 

values of the faith will become more alive within 

your family. The beauty of monthly devotions is that 

there is no set way to celebrate. So, be creative, 

make it fun, and adapt your celebration to your 

own family. 

Here are some ways to celebrate the popular 

devotion for October, the Holy Rosary. 

Whole School Student Rosary Activity!  

Next week, in the student learning packs, each 

student has been given some materials to MAKE 

THEIR OWN ROSARY (ONE DECADE). We encourage 

you to help your child follow the instructions 

provided by their teacher next week on seesaw 

and/or in their learning pack, to make their Rosary. 

We also would love you and your child to upload a 

photo of their completed Rosary bracelet on 

seesaw!  

Praying the Rosary as a family is a great tradition. It 

is hard to say an entire Rosary properly, especially 

with younger children. Older kids, who may have 

never prayed the Rosary before, may also struggle. 

What’s important is to develop a system that works 

for your family. 

At heart, the Rosary is a Christ-centered prayer, in 

which we sit with Mary and contemplate Jesus. 

Through the rhythmic meditation of the Rosary, we 

are led to reflect on the events of his life. 

Mary is the model of how to love Jesus. She lived her 

life with her eyes fixed on him. By reflecting on how 

she loved her son, we can learn how we also can 

love him and know him. 

The repetition in the Rosary is meant to lead one into 

restful and contemplative prayer related to each 

Mystery. The gentle repetition of the words helps us 

to enter into the silence of our hearts, where Christ’s 

spirit dwells. The Rosary can be said privately or with 

a group. 

Simple ways to pray the Rosary with Kids 

The Rosary need not be boring if you bring some 

creativity to your prayer. Try these ideas to engage 

your children. 

● Let them make their own beads. Encourage 

them to make sets for other relatives and friends.  

● Create a sense of reverence and mystery when 

you pray as a family, by lighting candles or 

dimming the lights. 

● Get the rhythm – for a different experience say 

the prayers of the Rosary to a rap beat! 

● Use visual props, such as pictures of scenes from 

Jesus’ life, icons or images. 

● Have some members of the family lead the 

prayers, saying only the first half of each of the 

prayers, with the other members saying the 

second part. 

● When your child feels helpless or frustrated 

about a situation, get them to offer a Rosary. 

Intentions for the sick and troubled help us to 

connect with those in distress and alleviates our 

sense of helplessness. 

● Integrate the Rosary into your everyday life – say 

it together in the car on the way to school, while 

you wait for the train, or when doing dishes. 

● Don’t just race through the prayers, think about 

the words. The Hail Mary is based on the words 

spoken to Mary by the Archangel Gabriel and 

her cousin Elizabeth. These words express the 

wonder of heaven on earth – God becomes 

human in Jesus. Ponder the name of Jesus when 

you say this prayer. 

Getting Your Feet Wet  

If the rosary is not a part of your regular prayer life 

right now, it’s easy to get your feet wet with this 

devotion. Here are five key things you need to know 

to get started. 

1. We don’t have to pray the rosary all at once. 

Sure, some people might sit down and quietly 

pray a whole rosary in one sitting. But we can 

also choose to divide it up, saying just a decade 

or two at a time at different points throughout 

the day: on the way to work, in between 

errands, in between meetings, while folding 

laundry or doing dishes. Many holy men and 

women and even popes have prayed the 

rosary this way and have found it manageable 

and fruitful for their busy lives.  

2. We can pray anywhere! The rosary is like a 

portable chapel we can keep in our pocket 



and pull out anytime, anyplace. Whether we 

have a sudden, urgent situation to present to 

God in prayer or we just want to fill some of our 

day with thoughts of God, all we need to do is 

pull out our beads and turn to the Lord in this 

prayer. Indeed, the rosary is always accessible. 

We might pray it in a church, in our room, in our 

office. Or we might pray in the car, on the 

exercise machine, in the grocery store line, or 

while cutting the grass or going for a walk. 

Bringing our hearts into the rhythm of the rosary 

is something we can do intermittently 

throughout the day. 

 

3. We can pray the rosary in different ways, 

customizing it to fit the needs of the moment. 

Sometimes we might focus on the words of the 

prayers, thinking, for example, of Gabriel’s 

greeting to Our Lady as we slowly say with great 

devotion, “Hail Mary, full of grace, the Lord is 

with thee.” At other times, we might reflect on 

the mysteries of Christ’s life, prayerfully 

contemplating scenes such as his birth in 

Bethlehem, his transfiguration, or his death on 

the cross, etching the Gospel on our hearts. At 

still other times, we might focus on the holy 

name of Jesus at the center of each Hail Mary, 

speaking his name tenderly with love as the 

pulse of our rosary. 

 

4.  It’s easy to fit the rosary into your schedule. Do 

you have two-and-a-half minutes in your day 

that you can give to God? It is the beauty of the 

rosary. If I need a quick pause in my busy life—

just a two-and-a-half-minute break—I can pull 

out my beads and pray a decade in order to 

regroup with the Lord and be nourished 

spiritually. That’s all a decade takes: one Our 

Father, ten Hail Marys, and one Glory Be. I can 

do that easily, pausing for a moment in 

between emails, in the car, in my office, in 

between meetings, in between errands. I don’t 

even have to stop some things I’m doing: I can 

pray a decade while cooking dinner, sweeping 

the floor, holding a baby, or walking to my next 

appointment. 

 

5. Going Deeper But the rosary can take us 

deeper—a lot deeper. When we pray the rosary 

in its ideal setting, doing a whole set of mysteries, 

the prayer can slow us down, calm our hearts, 

and enable us to rest in God’s presence. It 

draws out the deepest desires in our souls, 

desires for God and God alone. 

Praying the Rosary is a wonderful way to 

communicate with our spiritual parents – our 

Heavenly Father and our Mother Mary. When we 

pray the Rosary, we are calling on our spiritual 

parents to comfort, guide and inspire us. So when 

family relationships get tense, the Rosary is a 

powerful way to unite with our heavenly family. 

 

Term 4 2021 School Closure Days 
 

(Please note that on days that have been allocated 

as school closure days, no on-site supervision or on-

line learning will be provided.) 

 Monday 1 November 2021 – Report & 

Moderation / 2022 Curriculum Planning 
 Monday 22nd November 2021 – 2022 Curriculum 

Planning 
 Thursday 16th December 2021 – 2022 Student 

Data Analysis & Curriculum Planning 
 Friday 17th December 2021 – 2022 PBL 

Expectations & Staff End of Year Luncheon 

Last day of Term 4, 2021 is Wednesday 

15th December 2021. Students dismissed at 3:15pm. 

Term 1 2022 School Closure Days 

 Friday 28th January 2022 – School 

Organizational Matters in regard to the 

School’s Improvement Framework 
 Monday 31st January 2022 – First Aid Training 

(Whole Staff) 

2022 Return to School for Gr. 1 to Gr. 6 

Students from Grade 1 to Grade 6 will commence 

their new school year on Tuesday 1st February 2022. 

2022 Prep Commencement Dates 

Prep students will commence on Thursday 

3rd February 2022 with the Thursday & Friday of the 

first week being only half days to assist with their 

transition. 

From Monday 7th February and the remainder of 

the month of February, Prep student will attend full 

days on Monday, Tuesday, Thursday & Friday, with 

Wednesday’s being their transitional rest day off. 

 
 



School Uniform 
Update 

 

As we soon return to on-site learning, many families 

will find that their children have outgrown their 

school uniforms. 
 

It is essential that all students wear a School 

Sunsmart hat for Term 4. We strongly encourage 

students to have the new hats as they also represent 

the House colour that they belong to and will assist 

in many of the House activities associated with 

gaining points for their team. 

 
We wish to remind all parent of the transition to the 

new school uniform and the timelines around this: 

 

 

A commitment to a two (2) year transition period for 

the new uniform to be implemented fully was 

agreed upon so as to ensure that parents were not 

out of pocket nor having to buy a new uniform whist 

their children were still able to use the current 

uniform. The current uniform (LOGO ITEMS ONLY!) is 

being sold at a 50% discount at PSW for a further 

year or until stocks are sold out.  

 

Please note that the current uniform may be worn till 

the end of the 2022 school year. 

 

The current Grade 5 & 6 students are permitted to 

continue to wear the red sports polo top on non-

sports days as we transition to the new uniform until 

the end of the 2022 school year. All other Grades 

are required to only wear the sports uniform on the 

day set specifically for physical education or a 

sports carnival.  

 

 

All new uniform stock is now available for purchase 

and can be done via ordering The link Making your 

school look great Resurrection Primary School - 

Schools (psw.com.au). 

 

https://www.psw.com.au/schools/resurrection-

primary-school.html  

Please note that all school uniform must be 

purchased through PSW to ensure consistency in 

presentation.  
 

Current Uniform 
 

Current Summer – Boys  
 Navy shorts (no cords or cargo) 

 School blue shirt. (Short or long sleeves 

optional)  

 Navy socks (Anklet socks not permitted) 

 Black leather school shoes  

o Runners only to be worn on specialist 

and sports days. 

o Lace or Velcro optional 

 School hat with logo. 

 School Wool Blend Jumper with logo 
 

Current Winter – Boys 
 Navy pants or shorts 

 School blue shirt. (Short or long sleeves 

optional)  

 School Wool Blend Jumper with logo 

 Navy socks  

 Black leather school shoes  

o Runners only to be worn on specialist 

and sports days. 

o Lace or Velcro optional 

 
 

Current Sports Uniform- Boys 
 Royal blue windcheater  

 Royal blue tracksuit pants OR  

 Plain navy Rugby Shorts 

 Red polo shirt with logo. (long or short sleeves) 

 Plain white sport socks (no anklet socks) 

 Runners  

 

Current Summer – Girls 

 Resurrection princess knee pleat dress (White 

socks to be worn with dress.) 

 Navy shorts (no cords or cargo. Navy socks to 

be worn with shorts.) 

 School blue shirt. (Short or long sleeves 

optional)  

 Black leather school shoes or T-Bar sandals 

 School color hair ties 

 School hat with logo.   

 Navy long pants  

 School Wool Blend Jumper with logo 

 

Current Winter – Girls 
 School box pleat tunic. (Prep to Grade 6) 

 School box pleat skirt. (Grade 3 to 6 Only) 

 Pale blue Long Sleave Blouse – Stand Collar 

shirt with logo  

 Navy blue tights or socks (Anklet socks not 

permitted) 

 Black leather school shoes or T-Bar sandals 

 School color hair ties   

 Navy long pants  

 School Wool Blend Jumper with logo 
 

https://www.psw.com.au/schools/resurrection-primary-school.html?p=1
https://www.psw.com.au/schools/resurrection-primary-school.html?p=1
https://www.psw.com.au/schools/resurrection-primary-school.html?p=1
https://www.psw.com.au/schools/resurrection-primary-school.html
https://www.psw.com.au/schools/resurrection-primary-school.html


Current Sports Uniform – Girls 
 Royal blue windcheater  

 Royal blue tracksuit pants OR  

 Plain navy Rugby Shorts 

 Red polo shirt with logo. (long or short sleeves) 

 Plain white sport socks (no anklet socks) 

 Runners  

 
New School Uniform 

From the commencement of the 2023 school year, 

all students must be dressed in the new school 

uniform as prescribed below: 

 

Formal Summer – Boys  
 Navy shorts with logo (no cords or cargo) 

 School blue shirt with logo. (Short or long 

sleeves optional)  

 Navy socks (Anklet socks not permitted) 

 Black leather school shoes  

o Runners only to be worn on specialist 

and sports days. 

o Lace or Velcro optional 

 Micromesh school hat with piping (colour to 

represent your child’s house colour) 

 School Wool Blend Jumper with logo AND / OR 

 School Bonded Jacket 
 

Formal Winter – Boys 
 Navy pants or shorts with logo. 

 School blue shirt with logo. (Short or long 

sleeves optional)  

 School Wool Blend Jumper with logo AND / OR 

 School Bonded Jacket  

 Navy socks  

 Black leather school shoes  

o Runners only to be worn on specialist 

and sports days. 

o Lace or Velcro optional 
 

Sports Uniform- Boys 
 Sports microfiber shorts with logo 

 Sports tracksuit pant with logo 

 Sports polo top with logo (long or short sleave)  

 School Bonded Jacket  
 Micromesh school hat with piping (colour to 

represent your child’s house colour) 

 Plain white sport socks (no anklet socks) 

 Runners  

 

Formal Summer – Girls 

 Summer Dress with logo 

 Navy shorts with logo (no cords or cargo) 

 Navy school pants with logo 

 School blouse with logo. (Short or long sleeves 

optional)  

 School Wool Blend Jumper with logo AND / OR 

School Bonded Jacket 

 White socks (Anklet socks not permitted) 

 Black leather school shoes  

o Runners only to be worn on specialist 

and sports days. 

o Lace or Velcro optional 

 Micromesh school hat with piping (colour to 

represent your child’s house colour) 

 School navy hair ties   

 

Formal Winter – Girls 
 School winter tunic with pleats front and back. 

(Prep to Grade 6) Navy tights or socks to be 

worn with winter tunic. 

 School winter skirt (winter tunic with top part 

removed). (Grade 3 to 6 Only) Navy tights or 

socks to be worn with winter tunic. 

 Navy pants or shorts with logo. (Navy socks to 

be worn with pants or shorts.) 

 School blouse with logo. (Short or long sleeves 

optional)  

 School Wool Blend Jumper with logo AND / OR 

School Bonded Jacket  

 Black leather school shoes  

o Runners only to be worn on 

specialist and sports days. 

o Lace or Velcro optional 

 School navy hair ties   
 

 

Sports Uniform – Girls 
 Sports microfiber shorts with logo 

 Sports tracksuit pant with logo 

 Sports polo top with logo (long or short sleave)  

 School Bonded Jacket  
 Micromesh school hat with piping(colour to 

represent your child’s house colour) 

 Plain white sport socks (no anklet socks) 

 Runners 

 

 

Important Uniform Information 
 Tracksuit pants and red sports polo top are not 

to be worn on any day other than sports days. 

(Grade 5 & 6 students excluded as we transition 

to new uniform.) 

 No anklet socks are to be worn with any uniform. 

 Hair touching shoulders must be tied back with 

either school coloured scrunchie or hair ties. This 

applies to both girls and boys. 

 No coloured nail polish allowed. 



 Sleepers or stud earrings only. 

 Skirts and dresses are not to be shorter than just 

above the knee. 

 There will be days were uniform type will be 

prescribed based on the activities of the day, 

eg. Excursion, school photo day, interschool 

sports, formal presentations. 

 

 
 

 

 
 

What can we do to support 

children’s well-being? 

 

1. Focus on the potential gains. 

We don’t simply “bounce back” from adversity; we 

need to be able to move forward by supporting 

our children to work with the challenge of 

adversity. This includes adults in their lives modelling 

how to do that, which helps children develop the 

skills to cope with further adversity that they will 

inevitably face in their lives. 

 

2. Look after our own well-being. 

Remember the oxygen mask principle – we need 

to take care of ourselves to be able to support our 

children’s well-being. Children develop the skills 

to self-regulate – that is, they learn to understand 

and manage their own emotions – when 

supported through co-regulation with adults. We 

can only do that when we are taking care of our 

own well-being. Get outside and play with your 

children. 

3. Attend to daily essentials for all. 

Play, exercise, get outdoors, socialise and monitor 

engagement with news media. Each of these 

activities will look different from what we would 

choose outside of lockdown, and there are lots of 

possibilities. Engaging in unfamiliar ways of doing 

our everyday activities builds our well-being by 

developing our ability to be flexible in our thinking 

and adapt to changing situations. 

 

4. Develop personal skills. 

Key skills include self-organisation, autonomy, 

flexible thinking and adaptability. Well-being is 

learned through explicit approaches, life 

experiences and modelling. 

We can support children by helping with routines 

and organisation to enable them to not be 

overwhelmed. At the same time, encourage 

independence through activities they complete 

without you, such as a Lego challenge. Some other 

simple things to do include: encourage reading, 

play board games, promote creative (tech-free) 

play and teach simple strategies to cope with 

stress such as the 5, 4, 3, 2, 1 grounding technique. 

 

5. Adjust expectations to the situation. 

As we adapt to the circumstances, our 

expectations need to adapt. Kids will have more 

screen time for schooling, socialising and, 

yes, gaming, which will support their well-being. 

 

Gaming online is a way for children to socialise 

with their friends.  Kids will get distracted, have 

ebbs and flows in motivation, won’t complete 

everything for school, will refuse to do some things 

and will need to take time away from schooling.  

 

Give space for this to be acceptable. Remember 

to model how you manage your own distractions 

and other responses to working in this different 

context. 

 

Also, stress looks different in kids. They might be 

rude, defiant, angry and avoid doing things - even 

the things they love. 

 

The dominant approach to children’s behaviour at 

home and school is reward and punishment. It 

induces a stress response to trigger change in 

behaviour, so only escalates the stress our children 

are experiencing now. 

 

Talk and listen to each other’s concerns to find 

solutions. Recognise when things aren’t a priority 

for now, such as cleaning their bedroom every 

week. 

There is room for us to gain from the experience of 

lockdown. We might just need to shift our focus. 

 



PARENT LEARNING CONVERSATIONS 
 
Parent Learning Conversations will be held on Tuesday 12th October from 3:30pm until 7:30pm and Thursday 14th   
October from 3:30pm until 7:30pm.   
 
A separate time will be set aside for the parents whose children are in Grade PB due to Emma gong on maternity 
leave. 
 
These meetings are an important opportunity for you to meet with your child’s teacher, discuss your child’s progress 
throughout term three and collaborate with the teacher in setting goals for your child’s learning for the remainder of 
the school year. 
 
In order to provide parents with the opportunity to discuss all aspects of their child’s learning, classroom teachers, 
specialist teachers and intervention teachers are available to book in with.  Parents are actively encouraged to book 
with classroom teachers and as many of the other teachers as they wish to.  You are most welcome to book in with 
all available specialist or applicable intervention teachers. (Intervention teachers are only available to meet with 
parents of children they have worked with over the course of the term). 
 
Attached to this note is the all the information you require for making a booking for the Parent Learning 
Conversations. Please note all meetings will take place online using Google Meets. Once you have booked, you will 
receive a confirmation email.  That email will remind you of the time(s) and date(s) booked along with the google 
meet link for the meetings.   
 

Bookings are currently open and will close on Monday 11th October at 3:30pm. 
 
To book in, reschedule or require a reminder please use this link https://www.schoolinterviews.com.au/code/r8g3d   
 
The following is a reminder of the yearly timeline for reporting and communicating with parents at Resurrection. 
 
 

Time Structure (length) Purpose Location 

Early Term One 
9th Feb & 11th Feb 
3:30pm – 6:30pm 

Parent Teacher Exchanges 
(10 minutes) 
 

Parents sharing relevant 
information about their 
child – teachers will not 
discuss testing data or 
progress 

Online using google meets 

Late Term Two 
Friday 25th June 

Formal Written Reports Inform parents of growth 
and progress over the 
course of the semester 

Paper copies sent home 
and digital copies emailed 

Early Term Three 
20th  & 22nd  July 

Parent Learning 
Conversations (15 minutes) 

Updating parents on 
progress and setting goals 
for Term Three 

Online using google meets 

Early Term Four  
12th  & 14th  October  

Parent Learning 
Conversations (15 minutes) 

Updating parents on 
progress and 
collaboratively setting 
goals for the remainder of 
the year 

Online using google meets 

Late Term Four 
Friday 3rd December 

Formal Written Reports Inform parents of growth 
and progress over the 
course of the semester 

Paper copies sent home 
and digital copies emailed 

 
 
 
 

https://www.schoolinterviews.com.au/code/r8g3d


 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parents, 
 
Parent Learning Conversation sessions will be held between 3:30pm ï 7:30pm on 
Tuesday 12th October and 3:30pm ï 7:30pm on Thursday 14th October. 
 
You can now book school interviews for the times that suit YOU.  
Go to www.schoolinterviews.com.au and follow these simple instructions. 
 
BOOKINGS ARE CURRENTLY OPEN AND CLOSE MONDAY 11th OCTOBER AT 

3:30PM 

r8g3d 

 

Go to www.schoolinterviews.com.au 
and enter our school code. Then follow 
the 3 simple steps. 

When you click finish, your interview timetable will be 
emailed to you automatically. If something comes up you 
can return to www.schoolinterviews.com.au and change 
your learning conference time until bookings close. 

For parents that experience difficulty accessing the internet, you can phone the school 
on 8312 6312 to arrange a time with the office or send a slip with your preferred times 
via your child’s office tub.  
 
Please note, teachers are unable to make or take bookings. 
 
Should you require support for interpreting to make a booking please contact: 
Jenny – Vietnamese –   0498 989 914 
Eshrage – Dinka/Arabic -  0498 989 095 
Zung – Burmese -   0498 989 948 

 

If there are no suitable times available on the schedule for a specific teacher, parents 
will need to contact the teacher directly to arrange an alternative interview time outside 
of the allocated schedule.  Parents wishing to change their interview times after the 
closing date should contact the school directly on: 8312 6312 

http://www.schoolinterviews.com.au/
http://www.schoolinterviews.com.au/
http://www.schoolinterviews.com.au/

